
To Whom It May Concern, 

I am writing to express my unease and opposition to Vaccination Bill HB 3063. Before I address my 

specific concerns around the inherent danger of vaccines themselves, I’d like to speak to the larger issue 

at hand and that is the suggestion to take away the freedoms and rights of others.  

No matter the issue of the moment, as our representatives, it is your duty to protect and uphold the 

freedom and rights of the individual. I am very much against taking away the freedom and choice of 

some for the perceived benefit of many. This is a slippery slope that paves the way for other freedoms 

to be taken away and is not at all what this country stands for. Vaccines may not be a topic of concern 

for you, but if you use your important vote to take away the rights of others, you are opening the door 

for more rights to be taken away in the future, and next time it might be something that matters to you. 

We call ourselves home of the free and land of the brave, but I don’t see any of that in this bill. Bravery 

would be to protect the hard won freedoms of others even when you don’t agree with them. I urge you 

to set aside whatever emotional connection you have to this topic and consider the bigger picture and 

dangerous precedent this bill would set. Be brave, protect freedom. 

I’ve observed that some people think that those parents who choose not to vaccinate their children or 

choose a delayed schedule are uneducated parents. In most cases, quite the contrary is true. My 

decisions are not based on the choices of famous actresses or some mom blog I found through 

Pinterest. It is precisely because I am educated that I am wary of the potential negative effects vaccines 

may have on my children. The federal government itself is also aware that vaccines have dangerous side 

effects, calling them “unavoidably unsafe” and protecting pharmaceutical companies from the certain 

slew of lawsuits that would come their way by setting up a special vaccine court to compensate injured 

families. Do you know all of the ingredients in vaccines? Let’s look at a few. Here is a very short list of 

alarming ingredients; mercury (in thimerosal), aluminum, formaldehyde, aborted human fetal tissue, 

Polysorbate 80, animal viruses, and a whole host of animal tissue (chicken, cow, pig, dog and monkey). 

These ingredients are not safe. I’m not going to take the time to list the potential dangers of each of 

these ingredients, but parents are not crazy to question the safety of injecting these ingredients into 

their children with underdeveloped immune systems. Frankly I’m surprised there is a person left in this 

country who is not brain damaged. Politics aside, it now makes sense to me the push to support 

abortion at any stage of pregnancy. It would seem the creation of vaccines relies heavily on the cells of 

aborted human tissue and if you want more people to be vaccinated, you’re going to need more dead 

babies. This is a horrifying revelation.  

I beg you to educate yourself beyond what you’re told by government agencies and for profit companies 

who only stand to benefit by the growth of the vaccine industry. The truth is there to be seen if only 

you’d open your eyes and your heart to a different perspective. Do I want my child to go through a 

childhood illness like the measles? Of course not, but I have to make a cost/benefit analysis between 

vaccinating and not vaccinating. For my family, the risks of injecting a toxic slew of neurologically 

damaging agents, human and animal tissue and various viruses outweigh the potential benefits of 

preventing the diseases others are so scared of. That choice is my right. I beg you to protect that right. 



I hope in the future that our government will stop protecting for-profit companies who have created 

“unavoidably unsafe” products and open the door for innovation and the creation of safer and more 

effective solutions.  

Thank you for your time, 

Leah Zenthoefer 

 


